February 12, 2019

Ms. Lora W. Johnson Clerk of Council City Hall – Room 1E09 1300 Perdido Street New Orleans, LA 70112

RE: Reconsideration of Entergy Gas Power Plant Vote

Dear Ms. Johnson, Please accept this statement to the New Orleans City Council regarding the above referenced matter.

Thank you for this assistance.

Sincerely,

Julianna D. Padgett

935 Dante Street NOLA 70118

Julianna O Padgelt

julianna padgett@gmail.com

February 12, 2019

TO: Members of the Council of the City of New Orleans

Mr. Jason R. Williams, Councilmember-at-Large

Ms. Helena Moreno, Councilmember-at-Large

Mr. Joseph I. Giarrusso, District "A" Councilmember

Mr. Jay Banks, District "B" Councilmember

Ms. Kristen Gisleson Palmer, District "C" Councilmember

Mr. Jared C. Brossett, District "D" Councilmember

Ms. Cyndi Nguyen, District "E" Councilmember

FROM:

Carrollton Neighborhoods

Carrollton Riverbend Neighborhood Association

Carrollton United

Central Carrollton Neighborhood Association

Hollygrove-Dixon Neighborhood Association

Northwest Carrollton Neighborhood Association

Together Gert Town Neighborhood Association

In partnership and solidarity with New Orleans East

Bel'Air East Subdivision

Lake Forest Estates Subdivision

Lake Willow Neighborhood Association

North Kenilworth Subdivision

Spring Lake Neighborhood Association

Village De L'est Subdivision

Warrick East Subdivision

East New Orleans Neighborhood Advisory Commission (ENONAC) Executive Board

Dear New Orleans City Councilmembers:

On March 8, 2018, the previous City Council voted 6-1 in favor of a 128 MW gas plant to be built by Entergy. Since that vote, it was discovered that Entergy had not been honest and forthright in its dealings with the public and the Council. In addition, two lawsuits have been filed to remedy the Council's violations of the Open Meetings Law and to reverse the Council's decision.

We appreciate that the current Council is taking steps to correct this situation by reconsidering this vote. We urge the Council to use its important regulatory power over Entergy in support of New Orleans residents, to repair our aging infrastructure and to protect our fragile environment.

In its regulatory role, the Council should prioritize energy options that would give the greatest cost-benefit. Expanded energy efficiency programs, renewable energy sources, enforcing existing building codes, a dependable transmission grid, and improved infrastructure meet this goal.

We oppose the building of the power plant for these reasons:

Environmental Justice. We believe that no neighborhood should be sacrificed to polluting industry. However, Entergy proposes to build the gas plant near homes and schools in New Orleans East, where residents would be exposed to more than one million pounds of toxic air pollution, including particulate matter that can cause premature death even at permitted levels. It was not until after the Council's vote that Entergy revealed the gas plant would release even greater amounts of air pollution, including eight tons of ammonia each year. This is an unjust burden that would disproportionately harm African American and Vietnamese American residents.

Cost Burden in a High Poverty City. Our city has limited dollars. More than half of families in New Orleans struggle to get by, and 24 percent live in poverty. The high cost of Entergy bills rank New Orleans second in the nation for the highest cost burden on low income households. Entergy has put an initial cost estimate for construction of the gas plant at \$210 million, which would worsen this financial stress. Meanwhile, we have aging infrastructure that must be updated at ratepayer's expense as well as an estimated \$1.2B Sewerage and Water Board repair bill to face.

System First. The Council has a responsibility to ensure that accurate information about the gas plant is conveyed to the public. Entergy has not demonstrated there is a need for the gas plant, but instead makes baseless claims. One of these claims was that the gas plant would fix power outages, which is completely false. Another claim by Entergy is that the gas plant is needed in the event of transmission failures. The power outages result from an aging and poorly maintained distribution system of wires, poles and substations. Entergy received significant public and insurance funds after two storm events. Customers were and are still being charged for infrastructure repairs and upgrades from those storms. Repairing the aging distribution system is the only and best cost-benefit solution for a reliable energy distribution that we need.

Entergy's Gamble. We are also disturbed that the City Council would consider New Orleans to be on the "hook" and forced to pay Entergy's gambling debt of \$96 Million, which was incurred before the utility had all environmental permits, and while the Council's decision was in court on an appeal.

Most Expensive Choice. The Entergy gas plant, which is to be used to supply peak power, should NOT be included in the range of options the Council considers. Peaking power plants are the most expensive way to supply energy and regulators around the country are withdrawing approval for them in the interest of more cost-effective options. The projected initial \$210 million cost of construction, which does not include annual operations, maintenance and fuel costs, will impact every citizen for at least three decades, especially low income households. These figures do not include cost overruns, for which we the people of this city will have no protection. The expense of operating this plant would also increase with the costs of repairs due to storms and flood events as a result of Entergy's foolish decision to build it in a high-risk flood hazard area, which goes against FEMA policy and ignores our vulnerability to climate change.

Thus, the building of this plant undermines environmental, economic, and social justice, as well as good governance and sound utility regulation. It is clear that Entergy will benefit, but the people of New Orleans will lose in so many ways if this plant is built.

This letter originated within the Carrollton Area Network (CAN). We join in solidarity with our New Orleans East neighbors to let you know that we feel strongly from the eastern to the western boundary of this city. We ask that you please protect our neighborhoods, our dollars and our climate – support energy efficiency, renewables and a dependable distribution grid. Do not allow the Entergy gas plant to be constructed.

Most sincerely,

Paul Barricos, President Central Carrollton Neighborhood Association 8026 Cohn Street NOLA 70118 ccanola70118@gmail.com

Brenda Lomax-Brown, President Hollygrove-Dixon Neighborhood Association 8606 Marks Street NOLA 701118 hollygrove.dixon@gmail.com

Betty DiMarco and Mary Green, Co-Chairs Carrollton United 8221 Birch Street NOLA 70118 dimarco_bl@bellsouth.net Janel Hazlett, President Northwest Carrollton Neighborhood Association 8306 Pritchard Place NOLA 70118 jenel.hazlett@pbfenergy.com

Robert McKnight, President Together Gert Town 3027 Burdette NOLA 70125 togethergerttown0017@gmail.com

Julianna D. Padgett, President Carrollton Riverbend Neighborhood Association 935 Dante Street NOLA 70118 juliannapadgett@gmail.com

East New Orleans Neighborhood Advisory Commission (ENONAC) Executive Board 7100 Read Blvd., Suite 201, NOLA 70127 secretary@enonac.org

Ed Blouin, President Village De L'est Subdivisions 4927 Brittany Court New Orleans, LA 70129 eblouin2@cox.net

Karen Comeaux, President Springlake Subdivison 7330 Arbor Dr New Orleans, LA 70126 Kacomeaux_esq@hotmail.com Marilyn DeGrasse, President Warwick East Subdivision 10120 Flossmoor Drive New Orleans, LA 70127 madegrasse@att.net

Dawn Hebert, President Lake Willow Neighborhood Association 6846 Lake Willow Dr New Orleans, LA 70126-2121 Dhebert28@cox.net Marcia McWilliams, President North Kenilworth Subdivision 8300 Lomond Rd New Orleans, LA 70127 mpmc@att.net

Sylvia Scineaux-Richard, President Lake Forest Estates Subdivision 5801 Kensington Blvd New Orleans, LA 70127 scineaux@bellsouth.net

Calvin Spears, President Lakewood East Subdivision 7240 Chadbourne Drive New Orleans, LA 70126 ctscets@aol.com

Maxine Weaver, President Bel'Air East Subdivision 4701 Francisco Verret Dr New Orleans, LA 70126 maxineweaver21@yahoo.com